
New Bat Rules 

 

E. Bat restrictions for Hardball Divisions: 

    a. All divisions may use a 2 ¼” diameter bat, drop doesn’t apply. These bats must be factory 

labeled as USA Baseball. 

    b. High School and 14U Hardball Divisions may use a bat that exceeds 2 ¼” diameter but not 

more than 2 5/8” diameter. These bats must be factory labeled as BBCOR and may not 

exceed the (drop) -3 bat rule. 

    c. 10U and 12U Hardball Divisions may use a bat that exceeds 2 ¼” diameter but not more 

than 2 5/8” diameter. These bats must be factory labeled as USA Baseball or BBCOR, no 

drop restrictions. 

    d. All divisions may use wooden bats, except for Bamboo. 2 piece must be labeled BBCOR. 


